COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
http://www.edcgov.us/DOT/

PLACERVILLE OFFICES: LAKE TAHOE OFFICES:

MAIN OFFICE: ENGINEERING:

2850 Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA 95667 924 B Emerald Bay Road, South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150
(530) 621-5900 / (530) 626-0387 Fax (530) 573-7900 / (530) 541-7049 Fax

MAINTENANCE: MAINTENANCE:

2441 Headington Road, Placerville, CA 95667 1121 Shakori Drive, South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150

(530) 642-4909 / (530) 642-0508 Fax (530) 573-3180 / (530) 577-8402 Fax

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT
A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

NOTICE is hereby given that the County of El Dorado (County), State of California intends to adopt a Mitigated
Negative Declaration for the project described below.

TITLE: Oflyng Water Quality Project (County CIP #95177)

LOCATION: The Project area is located in eastern El Dorado County, within the Lake Tahoe Basin, south of
South Lake Tahoe. The Project is bounded by Skyline Drive to the north, Elks Club Drive to the east, Pioneer
Trail to the south, and Southern Pines Drive to the west. (Latitude 38.863780, Longitude -120.002181)

APN: County road right-of-way and APNs 081-092-009, 081-092-010, 081-111-012, 034-772-020, 034-761-
008, 081-031-009, and 081-020-003.

GENERAL DESCRIPTION: El Dorado County Community Development Services, Department of
Transportation, is proposing to: install erosion control and water quality improvements to reduce the discharge
of sediment and pollutants to Lake Tahoe from County administered rights-of-way. The improvements will be to
the existing storm water conveyance system which is comprised of channels, basins, culverts, inlets, asphalt
concrete dikes, concrete curb & gutter, and infiltration systems.

REVIEW: The review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration begins on November 30, 2018 and ends
on December 31, 2018. The Mitigated Negative Declaration may be reviewed at the County Department of
Transportation office at 924 B Emerald Bay Road, South Lake Tahoe, CA. The document is also available on
the Department of Transportation website at the following location:
http://www.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/CEQA .aspx. Comments during the review period regarding the
Mitigated Negative Declaration should be directed to:

Daniel Kikkert, P.E., Senior Civil Engineer

El Dorado County Community Development Services, Department of Transportation
924 B Emerald Bay Road

South Lake Tahoe, California 96150

Comments may also be submitted electronically via email to dan.kikkert@edcgov.us. Failure to comment in
writing will not preclude your right to comment at any public hearing for the proposed project. The Board of
Supervisors is anticipated to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration in February 2019. The Board’s agenda
may be downloaded from the County website at https:/eldorado.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx prior to the meeting.
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